[bookmark: _GoBack]This project involves upgrading and enhancing the video equipment in the Sanctuary.  Our current video technology in the Sanctuary puts limits on our ability to serve our congregation.  This project, as described below, will allow the entire congregation, regardless of how they worship, to be better served by an enhanced worship experience.  This will be true for those worshipping in-person, as well as those worshipping online.
Funds are being requested for the purchase and installation of video cameras, hardware/software to control the cameras, a video projector, and video screen.
One piece of the project is to upgrade the five cameras in the Sanctuary that are used to video/live stream the services, to High Definition (HD) cameras.  This also requires replacing the camera controller and video mixer used during the video/streaming process.  As we continue to have to rely on worshipping virtually via the live stream, and using prerecorded videos, it has become more important to be able to produce a higher quality video.  That can only be done with HD cameras and the associated controls.  
A second piece of the project is to install a video projector and retractable screen in the Sanctuary.  This would be used to display video content used during worship services or any other event in the Sanctuary.  The Covid-19 pandemic has forced us to make significant use of videos in worship for special music, but videos have also been used for scriptures, sermons, Stewardship campaign, etc.  Currently, those worshipping in-person in the Sanctuary have no way to view the videos being live streamed.  This projector and screen will significantly enhance the worship experience for those worshipping in-person when videos are part of the service.  Also, it will provide the ability to potentially project/show to the congregation, moments or events during a worship service that are difficult to see from the back of the Sanctuary.  Examples include baptisms and some children’s moments that include smaller props.
In addition, special events such as the Bicentennial Concert that require the use of a projector and screen will no longer require the renting of that equipment.



  
